Communication from Public

Name: Reuven Firestone
Date Submitted: 10/30/2021 08:27 AM
Council File No: 21-1223

Comments for Public Posting: Automobile speeds are out of control In Los Angeles. They
threaten the lives of our children and all of us. Please implement
AB-43 and reduce speed limits on residential and connector
streets as quickly as possible!



Communication from Public

Name: Kelly Wright
Date Submitted: 10/30/2021 08:09 AM
Council File No: 21-1223

Comments for Public Posting: In Los Angeles, speeding cars are out of control and a public
safety threat to us all, including those that drive them. I am very
happy that the city is moving towards implementation of AB-43,
and looking to reduce speed limits wherever possible. Please
support this council file and move as quickly as possible in
lowering speed limits!



Communication from Public

Name: Andrew
Date Submitted: 10/30/2021 09:58 AM
Council File No: 21-1223

Comments for Public Posting: In Los Angeles, speeding cars are out of control and a public
safety threat to us all, including those that drive them. I am very
happy that the city is moving towards implementation of AB-43,
and looking to reduce speed limits wherever possible. Please
support this council file and move as quickly as possible in
lowering speed limits!



Name:
Date Submitted:
Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Polly Estabrook
10/30/2021 02:20 PM
21-1223

I am delighted that Los Angeles is moving towards
implementation of AB-43. It is perfectly reasonable to have fast
moving BIG WIDE streets in LA and slower streets that serve
neighborhood centric traffic. Therefore I totally support Los
Angeles reducing speed limits wherever possible. This will have
the wonderful side effect that Ways and Google Maps will route
less traffic away from our big boulevards onto small streets as
many of these smaller streets will have speed limitations on them.
This would be great as it helps return those streets to pedestrian,
bicycle, and last mile traffic. Please support this council file and
move as quickly as possible in lowering speed limits! Thank you!



